Synopsis of Title I Part C (Migrant) Application for 2014-2015
Gadsden Independent School District School Board Meeting May 8, 2014
The Title I Part C, commonly known as Migrant, has not been released by the New Mexico Public Education Department.  Due to time constraints for application release, training, development and review, Mr. Yturralde has asked for an overview of the main elements that are in the Migrant Application to provide an opportunity for discussion.

The Title I Part C, commonly known as Migrant, has also yet to release the planning award. If the trend in Title I Part A is followed, we estimate the award to be 85% less than last year which would make it $96,900. This is our most restrictive budget and allows expenditures only for services and materials provided to Migrant students and their families. We will use the funding to provide tutoring services for Priority for Service students and to fund our Migrant Student Liaison, who helps identify Migrant students, provide services for these students and their families with unique needs seen in Migratory families. Such services include:
· Transportation to school parent conferences;

· Transportation to Migrant Parent Advisory Meetings;

· Serves as an intermediary for migrant students and their families to eliminate barriers, to school enrollment, created by the Migrant life-style;
· Provides access to academic, social and health care services to ensure success of migrant students in school;

· Coordinates Migrant Parent Advisory Councils;

· Provides parents with educational strategies for the home to improve reading and math achievement;

· Provides resources for parents to support the education of their children through Migrant Education Workshops and information regarding college and career readiness activities as well as access to various agencies such as university CAMP programs;

· Provides parenting education; 

· Meets regularly with teachers to review student data and make suggestions for instructional strategies to meet the unique needs of migrant students.

I am respectfully requesting authorization for the Superintendent or his designee to sign and submit the Title I Part C (Migrant) Application to the New Mexico Public Education Department upon release and completion.

Respectfully submitted,
Jeanne Fields

Director of Federal Programs

Gadsden Independent School District.

